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April 14, 2020 
 
The Honorable Jena Griswold 
Colorado Secretary of State 
1700 Broadway 
Denver, CO 80290 
 
RE: Correction Request Tracking Nos. 2020-00228 
 
Dear Secretary of State Griswold: 
 

On December 18, 2019, the Colorado Department of Public Health and 
Environment (“CDPHE”) submitted SOS Tracking No. 2019-00747, Proposed 
Amendments to 6 CCR 1011-1, Standards for Hospitals and Health Facilities, 
Chapter 2 – General Licensure Standards for adoption on an emergency basis. On 
March 2, 2020, CDPHE submitted SOS Tracking No. 2019-00747 for adoption of the 
permanent rule. The board adopted the proposed permanent rule on February 19, 
2020.  
 

It has come to CDPHE’s attention that the adopted rule filed under this 
tracking number did not contain the changes included in the emergency 
rulemaking. It only contained changes incorporated between the emergency 
rulemaking hearing and the permanent rulemaking hearing. The correct version of 
the adopted rule was included in the redline presented to the Board of Health in the 
February permanent rulemaking hearing, and the Board of Health adopted the rule 
on February 19, 2020. Fixing this error would align the filed rule with what the 
Board of Health intended to adopt. 

 
On April 10, 2020, CDPHE requested an administrative change to SOS 

Tracking No. 2019-00747 in order to correct the errors designated above. A 
corrected version has been submitted.   
 
 This correction is technical and non-substantive in nature and is submitted to 
you for publishing in the C.C.R. pursuant to C.R.S. § 24-4-103(11)(d)(II) of the State 
Administrative Procedure Act. 
 
 Please contact me at 720-508-6145 if you require further information.  Thank 
you for your assistance. 
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Sincerely, 
 
FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
 
s/ Jennifer L. Weaver 
 
JENNIFER L. WEAVER 
First Assistant Attorney General 
State Services Section 
Health Care Unit 
Telephone:  720-508-6145 
Email:  jennifer.weaver@coag.gov 


